
 
 

International solidarity to eradicate poverty: supporting the initiative of a Global 

Fund for Social Protection 
 

Statement to the International Labor Conference 

Recurrent Item Discussion on Social Security 

4 June, 2021 

 

Thank you very much for the opportunity to contribute to this discussion. My name is Johanna Wagman, 

I am speaking on behalf of the Global Coalition for Social Protection Floors, a global network of civil 

society organizations, trade unions and think tanks committed to the realization of ILO 202 

Recommendation on social protection floors. 

 

We recognize the foremost responsibility of governments in establishing and scaling-up national social 

protections floors, as they committed to do so in 2012 in this exact same conference. 

 

However, we also recognize that this cannot be achieved without the international community’s 

support. Firstly, through the promotion of fairer and more redistributive macro-economic policies, 

enabling low and middle income States to make fiscal space for social protection. 

 

Secondly, through international solidarity. 

 

Yet, international funding for social protection is still extremely low (1,4% of total ODA in 2019), despite 

the universal right to social protection and the vast scientific evidence on the effectiveness of investing in 

social protection to prevent and reduce poverty and inequality. 

 

This is why the creation of a solidarity based Global Fund for Social Protection is needed; to pool funds 

while supporting countries design and implement national social protection floors. A Global Fund for 

Social Protection is the adequate multilateral initiative needed to respond to the consequences of 

Covid-19 and to build a better future. 

 

As an institution of global governance, the Fund would help pull together efforts and decrease the 

fragmentation of aid, leading to a consolidation of existing financing mechanisms and enabling 

domestic financing over the long term. 

 

Based on its strong normative framework and technical knowledge, the ILO should take a lead role in 

the establishment and the governance of such a fund, providing effective participation of social 

partners and other relevant and representative civil society organizations. We call on this conference 

to give the International Labor Office a mandate to start participate talks with other international 

organizations. 

 

Thank you very much. 
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